
The King County Accountable Community of Health (ACH) brings together leaders from multiple health sectors 
to implement the Medicaid transformation waiver. The ACH, through the waiver, is responsible for 
implementing the bi-directional care project  and three other projects including chronic disease 
prevention, transitions and opioids, along with providing key community leave behinds to reduce 
inequities and bring better whole person care to the region.

Fully Integrated Managed Care and Medicaid Bi-Directional Care Project
The Washington State Legislature passed ESSB 6312 in 2014, calling for a two-step process in 
transitioning to integrated state purchasing of mental health, substance use disorder (SUD)  and physical 
health services through managed care by January of 2020:

To help with the transformation to FIMC, the Washington State Health Care Authority (HCA) applied for a 
Medicaid transformation waiver, which includes a required project to develop bi-directional (behavioral 
health and primary care) integration for the State of Washington.

Fully Integrated Managed 
Care 

Governance: King County Behavioral 
Health Organization (BHO)/Public Health, 
5 Managed Care Organizations (MCOs), 
HCA 
Primary Focus: Financial Integration Planning The Integrated Design Committee, 

made up of behavioral health and primary care 
providers, the BHO, MCOs, consumer groups and 
others, mapped out what clinical integrations 
should look like in King County.

PAYING FOR VALUE A key theme is moving 
health care purchasing to Value Based 
Purchasing (VBP). VBP requirements are in HCA 
contracts. 
Goal: 90% VBP by 2021 to improve outcomes 
and lower cost of service.  

INCENTIVE FUNDS As mid-adopters of FIMC, 
King County became eligible for $16 million in 
incentive funding. This will be provided to the 
ACH in two payments to help move the region 
towards FIMC.

As King County has selected 
the “mid-adopter option” 
which involves acceleration 
of the physical/behavioral 
health integration timeline 

by one year, intensive planning is now 
underway for the transition to FIMC by 
Jan. 1, 2019. All Medicaid funding for 
physical and behavioral health services 
will be contracted by the state HCA 
through eligible MCOs in Washington. The 
Request For Proposals for the MCOs will 
occur in the first half of 2018.

By April 1, 2016: 
Integration of mental health and 
substance use disorder services 
(behavioral health services).

By Jan. 1, 2020:
Integration of behavioral 
health and physical 
health services (FIMC).

By Jan. 1, 2019: 
King County will adopt full integration 
of managed care (FIMC) ahead of the 
2020 deadline, allowing for a year to 
test and transition. 
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King County Coordinated Funding

King County Department of Community Human Services and Public Health—Seattle & King County 
represent a region that receives funding from different sources to support a coordinated and 
integrated health system of care for the Medicaid and low-income population in need, with a 
growing focus on prevention and upstream population health well-being.
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